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Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Attached for your consideration and approval is a motion establishing the 2014 State Legislative Agenda of King County. The proposed 2014 State Legislative Agenda and 2014 Statement of State Policy documents are also attached. As in previous years, it may be necessary to further amend these documents, at a later date, to incorporate major issues and concerns that arise during the state legislative session.     

Following several years of significant revenue shortfalls, the state budget appears to be stabilizing. The most recent state revenue forecast shows an additional $345 million in what remains of the 2013-2015 biennium. At the same time, the county continues to face ongoing fiscal challenges delivering state-mandated local government services. Our priorities in the upcoming session include, but are not limited to, protecting the health and human services safety net, developing tools and resources to sustain our transportation system in the region, preserving and improving existing revenue authority, and seeking opportunities to help our region flourish culturally. It is clear that we will once again need an aggressive and effective lobbying effort during the 2014 state legislative session by all elected leadership of King County. Only by working together will we be successful. The attached legislative priorities reflect these objectives and have been developed using the lens of the King County Strategic Plan and its key tenets: Justice and Safety; Health and Human Potential; Economic Growth and Built Environment; and Environmental Sustainability.
I am also focused on working with the State as a partner on issues of critical regional and statewide significance, where the inadequacy or failure of basic infrastructure poses a threat to public health and safety or to long-term economic stability. These come in many forms, from revenue shortfalls for our county roads network—supported by only a fraction of the many who use it—to adequate behavioral and physical health services for our most vulnerable residents. With the state’s economy still recovering, state legislators will make weighty choices among key programs and facilities, and we will need to be nimble, creative, and persistent in upholding King County’s key principles and priorities.
As Executive, I look forward to working collaboratively with the County Council and our other intergovernmental partners including the Washington Association of Counties and our 39 diverse cities to ensure we provide the support needed for our county lobbying team in Olympia.  

Sincerely, 
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Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, Office of the Executive 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB) 

Sung Yang, Chief of Staff, King County Executive’s Office (KCEO)

Genesee Adkins, Director of Government Relations, KCEO 

Joe Woods, Deputy Chief of Staff, KCEO
Diane Carlson, Director of Regional Initiatives, KCEO

Frank Abe, Communications Director, KCEO
